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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2006

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Benny Barnes, Jim Duvall (Guest), Alex Edwards, Terence Elliott, Carlos Esquivel, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Carlos Murillo, Darlene Poe, 

ABSENT:
Jose Oliveira, Tom Sharp

Everyone welcomed Carlos Esquivel, the new student representative to Operations Council.

I.  Earthquake Supplies Container for MCHS

Middle College High School is asking for a letter from Operations Council designating the placement of an earthquake supplies container on campus.  It is a 20-foot container, but we could use the exact dimensions to help in the location.  Carlos thinks the container is 20’ X  8’ X 8’.

A Safety Committee meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 29, and Darlene Poe will bring this up at the Safety Committee meeting.  

Benny Barnes said there are two sheds on the football field, next to the visitors’ bleachers.  The sheds are big enough to share with MCHS.  Darlene and James Eyestone both said they could use those sheds to store supplies.  

Alex Edwards suggested a piece of land between the baseball field and the PAC that isn’t being utilized.  The fence along El Portal Drive would have to be removed.  Alex will look at it again.  If the container were placed there it wouldn’t be visible to traffic on El Portal Drive.  There is a gate on the field side of this area that would allow access to the container.

Benny again mentioned the handball courts that are never used.  There are three walls, and all that would be needed is a roof and a front wall.  A lot of supplies could be stored there.

The Art building was suggested as a possible storage area, if it is not used for classrooms.

Plans of Action

1.
Alex will look into the area between the baseball field and the PAC.

2.
Operations Council will ask MCHS if they would consider sharing a shed with us.

3.
Carol will contact MCHS and tell them the Operations Council is working on this.

4.
Alex will find out if we have a shed and where it is.

II.  Energy Management Committee Report

Jim Duvall reported on the first meeting of the Energy Management Committee and everyone was referred to the Minutes of that meeting.  The meeting was held on Thursday, September 21, 2006.  There was a good, energetic discussion.  With the 15 percent increase in energy costs each year, many things could be done to save money on energy costs.  Alex Edwards will be a crucial member of this committee by providing data.

Here are some of the ideas: Operations Council could adopt the state guidelines for heating and cooling.  The Operations Council/Energy Management Committee could put out an edict to the campus to turn off computers at the end of each day.  There are 800 computers on campus.  All CRT monitors should be replaced with more energy-efficient monitors. Motion sensors in hallways and classrooms were discussed.  Frank Hernandez suggested digging a well for all the watering on campus.

Solar panels will be installed which will be able to produce 1/3 of the college’s power.  Mike Fernandes got a small grant to build a bio-diesel reactor.  He will be able to produce 400 gallons of diesel from five gallons of oil.  He can give the diesel to anyone who makes a donation to his program.  

Currently, the energy budget is a district budget.  There should be some way for the colleges to see the energy bills and where the colleges are conserving.  If the college saves money in any component, that money should be returned to the college.  More incentives to save are needed.

The next meeting of the Energy Management Committee will be Tuesday, October 17, 2006.  Alex will bring data to that meeting.

Discussion diverged to smart classrooms.  Terence Elliott said there needs to be a team of people who know how to use the smart classrooms.  Carol responded that there is training going on, both drop-in and scheduled training.  Jason Berner would be happy to train people in the classrooms.  Ellen Geringer is working on a cheat sheet to be posted in the smart classrooms.

Plans of Action

1.  
Operations Council will await written recommendations from the Energy Management Committee and was pleased at its great start. 

III.  Security and Safety in the New Buildings

There needs to be security in the new High Tech Center because of all the expensive equipment.  Tom Sharp was not in attendance, but he would like Carlos Murillo to contact him with some times he could meet with the security vendor.  James Eyestone has concerns about the police putting in more alarms.  James has been trying to talk to Tom about the campus alarms for some time, and has asked Tom for a list of who should be called if there is a false alarm.

The Safety Committee has been determined to be a separate committee authorized by Council of Chairs, not a sub-committee of Operations Council.

Plan of Action

Carol will talk to Mariles Magalong about getting this item on the Safety Committee Agenda.  

IV.  Scheduled Maintenance Projects for Prioritization

Alex distributed a list of maintenance projects.  He has $1.4 million in his maintenance budget this year, which is basically for taking care of existing facilities.  There is also a district-wide line item in the new bond measure for maintenance projects.  

Everyone was asked to take the list back to his or her area for review and to see if there is anything that needs to be on the list that isn’t.  

The top priority is installing an iron fence along the west perimeter of the campus and Alex is proceeding on that project.  Other priorities are established when there is a Health Dept. citation.  Replacing the fence at the pool will be extremely expensive and maintenance is looking for a cheaper, quick fix for the time being.

Frank asked for clarification of ADA requirements for buildings.  There is no requirement for an automatic door if the door can be opened with 8 pounds of pressure.  One automatic door costs about $10,000.

Carol would like the elevator in the LA-Bldg. repaired.  James would like some HVAC to cool the area where the cashier works and there are computer servers.  Terence wondered why the windows in the music building are covered up.

Everyone was urged to study the list and come back with priorities 

The Chancellor will not release any Measure A funds until the Master Plan and Educational Plan are completed.  The prioritized maintenance schedule will be submitted to the Chancellor.  Some of the work needs to be done before the plans are completed.

It was recommended that all of the District Office projects be removed from the college priorities list so that the college can have one list that maintenance works on.

Plans of Action

1.
Alex will revise the list and send it to Mary Healy, who will distribute it to the Operations Council.

2.
Alex needs the list prioritized by October 15.

V.  Accreditation

Carol would like to spend most of the next meeting (October 9) discussing Accreditation Standard 3B.  Some evidence has been collected from last semester.  Carol and Alex will write a rough draft of Standard 3B and bring it to the next meeting so that everyone will have a starting point.  More than an hour may be needed for the next meeting, or the Operations Council may need to meet every week for a while.

The first draft is due in December.  

Plan of Action

The October 9 meeting will be one and one-half hours to two hours long so that accreditation and the maintenance priority list can be prioritized.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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